From: Leanne

**Sent:** 15 August 2017 07:24

To: Planning
Subject: Ref: 2016/7088/p

Dear Sir/Madam,

I strongly believe that this site should be maintained in the memory of a great gentleman and the history he gave us. I fully support Spiritualism and what it can offer the community.

I thank you for your heartfelt consideration.

Kind regards

## Leanne Guglielmi

From: Amanda

**Sent:** 15 August 2017 09:53

To: Planning

**Subject:** Re Temple Church proposed development "quoting ref: 2016/7088/p"

Dear Ms Beaumont.

"quoting ref: 2016/7088/p"

I am writing with reference to the proposed development of Temple Spiritualist Church. I believe you will have already received a great number of communications regarding the future of the church due to it's great importance to Spiritualists in the U.K. and worldwide.

Spiritualism is the eighth most popular religion in the United Kingdom. As an Australian Spiritualist Minister (of Irish and British heritage) who received her training in the U.K. with the Spiritualist's National Union (S.N.U.), I believe that it would be an unconscionable loss to Spiritualists world wide to lose Temple Church, a very important building with a rich history, partly due to its dedication by the late Sir Arthur Conan Doyle. Sir Arthur was a leading light during the formative years of our religion however the importance of his association with this particular church transcends the interests of the Spiritualist Church in isolation.

Sir Arthur Conan Doyle, as the author of the famed Sherlock Holmes novels carries with him a vast and beloved story for *all people* who share a love of Great Britain's vast literary and cultural heritage. The Temple Church is also a unique part of this heritage.

I would ask that the Council consider the religious, cultural and historical importance of the Temple Church to all Spiritualists, residents of Camden and also to those who truly care about an irreplaceable and unique example of a "window" into British history

Kind regards,

.

Rev (Spiritualist) Minister Amanda Dawn,

(Australia)



Virus-free. www.avg.com

From: adam Straw

**Sent:** 15 August 2017 11:26

To: Whittingham, Gideon; Planning Subject: 2016/7088/P COMMENT

Attachments: Rochester Square Spiritualist Temple - objection to planning application (15 Aug)

.pdf

## URGENT

## For the attention of Gideon Whittingham

Dear Mr Whittingham,

I attach a document containing my comments in opposition to planning application **2016/7088/P**, concerning the proposed redevelopment of the Spiritualist Temple, Rochester Square.

Please note, although the comments are the same as those of Tom Gentleman, I would be grateful if you could treat this as a separate objection to the planning application.

Along with Tom Gentleman, I submitted an earlier version of the document last Wednesday, 9 August, using Camden Council's online form, and I received a receipt showing successful submission. However the document is not showing up on the online case file, so I am resubmitting it now. I would be very grateful if you can ensure that it is uploaded to Camden's planning website, and that it is put before the committee at the planning meeting to consider this application.

I have taken the opportunity to make a couple of amendments and additions to the document, so please use the version of the document attached to this email, not the version submitted last week.

Please confirm receipt. Let me know if there is any further information you need.

Finally, I would like to be notified of the date of the meeting when this application is to be considered, and I would like to speak at the meeting.

Many thanks for your assistance, and kind regards,

Adam Straw

32B Rochester Square, London NW1 9RZ From: Tom Gentleman

 Sent:
 15 August 2017 11:28

 To:
 Planning; Whittingham, Gideon

 Subject:
 RE: 2016/7088/P COMMENT

Sorry, in the email below I made a mistake when typing my postcode: NW1 9RZ is the correct postcode.

From: Tom Gentleman
Sent: 15 August 2017 11:20
To: planning@camden.gov.uk;
Subject: 2016/7088/P COMMENT

URGENT

## For the attention of Gideon Whittingham

Dear Mr Whittingham,

I attach a document containing my comments in opposition to planning application **2016/7088/P**, concerning the proposed redevelopment of the Spiritualist Temple, Rochester Square.

I submitted an earlier version of the document last Wednesday, 9 August, using Camden Council's online form, and I received a receipt showing successful submission. However the document is not showing up on the online case file, so I am resubmitting it now. I would be very grateful if you can ensure that it is uploaded to Camden's planning website, and that it is put before the committee at the planning meeting to consider this application.

I have taken the opportunity to make a couple of amendments and additions to the document, so please use the version of the document attached to this email, not the version submitted last week.

Please confirm receipt. Let me know if there is any further information you need.

Finally, I would like to be notified of the date of the meeting when this application is to be considered, and I would like to speak at the meeting.

Many thanks for your assistance, and kind regards,

Tom Gentleman

32B Rochester Square, London NW1 9RX 
 From:
 Jane Roberts

 Sent:
 15 August 2017 15:42

 To:
 Planning

 Subject:
 Ref 2016/7088/P

I write to express my objection to the Demolition of the Arthur Conan Doyle Temple situated in Rochester Square Camden.

Jane Roberts-Feeney Spiritual Medium & Teacher Hypnotherapy, Healing Counselling & Guidance

Via iPad

 From:
 hilary carter

 Sent:
 15 August 2017 22:24

To: Planning

**Subject:** Arthur Conan Doyle ref 2016/7088/P

Arthur Conan Doyle's temple is a part of English history. If we destroy part of our history it cannot ever be recovered. Not only is it an attractive building, it has historic importance. We owe it to future generations to preserve important pieces of our history. It would be desperately sad to see this building replaced by a block of flats. Although I don't live in Camden I do live in London and it is wonderful to immerse oneself in the history of this great City. This building is a little gem. It's unique and needs to be saved. Hilary Carter, Flat A, 35/37 Compton Road, Winchmore Hill, London N21